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Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

August 13, 2007

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

1. Call to order: 






Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Pattea Room of the Blome Building at 3:00 pm.
Those Present: Barbara Austin, Karen Appleby, Chuck Connell, Jim Fallis, Provost Liz Grobsmith, President John Haeger, Pat Hauser, Chunhye Lee, John Leung, Phillip Mlsna, Karen Pugliesi, Blase Scarnati, Louise Scott, Nando Schellen, CJ Smith, Zack Smith, Joyce DeVoss (telephonically), Marsha Yowell, and Tom Bauer. 

2. Acceptance of Agenda/Minutes: 




Blase Scarnati

A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda. Motion Passed. 

The June 18, 2007 Faculty Senate Minutes were reviewed and corrections were offered.  The Minutes were approved as corrected. 
3. Opening Comments: 





Blase Scarnati
President Scarnati thanked those present for their dedication and time in serving the Faculty Senate during the summer months.  He noted that Vice President Rich Lei will not be able to attend today’s meeting and that President Haeger will be arriving late, but will address the Senate.  The Executive Committee of the Senate will meet in a summer retreat prior to the September meeting to map out details for the upcoming year.  He urged all to let him and/or other members of the Executive Committee know of concerns or issues that their departments would like addressed in the upcoming year.  

4. NCAA Certification 







Jim Fallis
Athletic Director Jim Fallis addressed the Senate regarding the upcoming NCAA recertification process.  He distributed a handout outlining the process which began this past Spring.  President Haeger has selected a Chair for the process, as well as a Report Writer and Subcommittee Chairs.  Recertification will be on-going through Spring of 2009 when the NCAA submits its final summary.  However, the work of most Subcommittees should be completed by August of 2008.  Fallis urged all faculty to consider serving on one of the Subcommittees.  Scarnati asked that Fallis provide a letter of invitation with the charges of the various Subcommittees which the Senate would distribute to all faculty.  

5. Salary Discussion 

    




Chuck Connell
Treasurer Chuck Connell stated that he did not have anything new to report at this time regarding salary discussions and deferred to the administrative representatives for an update.  Provost Liz Grobsmith informed the Senate that President Haeger was traveling and would like to address the Senate regarding the area of salary raises.  He asked that we take this agenda item out of order until he arrives.  It was discussed and agreed to wait for President Haeger’s arrival to continue with this agenda item. 

Connell noted that other budget items also need to be addressed: 

a) The cost of the overruns regarding the Conference Center and where those funds would come from.

b) The process of decision making regarding renovations and upgrades to buildings.

c) Wireless campus – where are we on this? 

d) Cost of living as a factor in salary increases.  How is this figured in?   

e) Shared Governance as a goal in these important decisions.  

6. Other Issues 







Blase Scarnati

Blase repeated his call for input from the faculty on concerns that they would like addressed.  Issues that are currently on the horizon are:

a) Internal representation – The Senate will need to make necessary Bylaw changes due to the changes in the makeup of the various Colleges and Departments.  Parliamentarian Gae Johnson chairs the Bylaws Committee.  

b) An update on enrollment was given by Vice Provost for Undergraduate Studies Karen Pugliesi.  She did not have exact figures, but said that enrolment overall is up about 650 students.  

c) The increase in enrolment has created challenges in scheduling of courses.  A discussion ensued regarding the process, how it is addressed now, and plans for the future.  

7. Comments from the Provost




Liz Grobsmith  

Provost Liz Grobsmith addressed the Senate regarding the following areas: 

a) The Board of Regents (ABOR) has announced its ARRO Program for this year. This year’s grant calls for the development of innovative university-based learning projects with an emphasis on those that are collaborative.  There is a special focus on increased production of K-12 teachers in the areas of ccience, technology, engineering and mathematics.  The proposals are due October 13, 2007. 

b) The approval of the Applied Computer Science Degree will brought to this month’s ABOR meeting. 

c) A two day training and orientation for Administrators and Chairs is currently underway.  

d) The University has committed $1 million for new courses that have been added to this Fall’s schedule.  

e) The search for the Dean of Health and Human Services is moving rapidly.  It is hoped that campus visits for this position will be able to be scheduled for early October.  It is hoped that this position could be filled in early January 2008.

f) The search for an Executive Director of Nursing has been changed to a search for a Dean of Nursing.  There has been a problem attracting candidates for this position as it is listed.  The decision was made to change the title of the position and reopen the search.  

g) There will also be a national search for a Chair of the new College of Communication Science and Disorders.  

8.  Comments from the President




John Haeger 
President Haeger began by reporting that he is expecting a report in the near future from the Governor’s office as a result of a survey conducted by a consulting group and a study done by the Governor regarding Baccalaureate opportunities in rural areas throughout the state both on the demand side as well the supply side.  He is hoping that this report will prove to be advantageous for Northern Arizona University.  

Next President Haeger addressed the issues related to Bury Hall.  There is a concern that there may be a health risk particularly on the third floor.  There have been environmental studies conducted and there appears to be no scientific evidence that would back that up, but the university is moving forward in deciding future steps to take.  

The President announced that he intends to move now on the faculty salaries, due to increasing economic concerns within the state.  A letter will be going out in the next week explaining how the Merit and state increases will be dealt with.  The University is adding around a 2.7 percent increase to the state increase as well as the ERE.  Merit ratings from the last cycle will also be considered in the formula.  He added that it is retroactive to July 1, 2007. He further pointed out that there is a new category of health care being offered to families of two (employee and spouse or employee and eligible dependent) at a considerable cost savings over the older family plan. 

9. Announcements and New Business




Blase Scarnati
President Blase Scarnati announced that the next meeting of the Faculty Senate will take place on September 10, 2007 in the Kaibab Room of the University Union.   
The meeting  was adjourned at 4:49 pm.  
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